## Last newsletter of 2019!

Hallo everyone. I have to say there have been occasions when I thought we'd never get there, but here we are at the end of a year which saw great talks by talented local speakers, mostly giving their time either free or for a donation to their chosen charity. Many, many thanks to them all.

The variety of subjects and styles has been breathtaking and many speakers remarked on the level of our attention, to say nothing of the wealth of intelligent questions we asked! Wow!

To round things off, we have two more occasions this coming week. The first is a talk on the "Water Mills of the Waveney Valley" by Trevor Scott on Wednesday 11<sup>th</sup> December, starting at 7.30pm. There used to be many more mills than are left now and I wonder how they all managed to make a living. Trevor will enlighten us I'm sure!

On Friday 13<sup>th</sup> at 7.00pm for 7.30, we have our Christmas celebration with "Rough at the Edges" You may remember they entertained us last year with a lovely collection of songs, carols and readings, so we asked them if they would come back this year with their new mix of pictures and music. We're decorating the hall with the traditional holly and ivy and, with the addition of mince pies, sausage rolls and mulled wine, we hope you will all enjoy our introduction to your Christmas celebrations.

We wish you all the Christmas you hope for and look forward to meeting with you again in the New Year.

Very best wishes,

Margaret, Robin and Mary, your Directors and Jill, our administrator, who holds it all together!